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Antisocial Behaviour issues. 
Very sadly there has been a spate of antisocial behaviour escalation, unfortunately in the 
process of supporting some residents I became a target. As I hope you will agree, this is 
totally not acceptable. All of the antisocial behaviour has been unacceptable and after 
insisting on action and following meetings with officers I am pleased a plan has been put 
together. As I have been assisting residents with these issues, what has come to light is 
the way it's being reported. It appears that the messages just are not reaching the correct 
teams. 
So, too that end I arranged for set areas with issues to receive flyers with copies of the 
contact information listed below. Its important if residents are reporting it via 101 (either on-
line or phone) that they copy the antisocial team in as well as they link in with our local 
police team and also housing. Feel free to copy me in as well so I can help follow up, as 
many residents have done with good success.(fisaacs@winchester.gov.uk ) 

• Winchester City Council  - Neighbourhood Services and Community Safety 
on 01962 848 400  nservices@winchester.gov.uk 

• Winchester City Council online report form either via the Your Winchester app 
or www.winchester.gov.uk/report

• Hampshire Constabulary non-emergency number 101 – in an emergency please 
call 999.

• Online to Hampshire Constabulary at hampshire.police.uk/contact-us/forms/make-
enquiry

Community safety street surgery - I facilitated the on-street brief which included our 
local Police officers, Neighbourhood services officers and Community Safety Officers from 
WCC on the 19th October where residents got the opportunity to meet members of the 
team and raise any concerns. This was highly popular and another one is planned in the 
new year. 

Supporting residents with noise from the glass recycling - For many months I have 
been assisting residents with the noise issues from the station road Glass recycling centre 
in Alresford. This is the only site that is open 24hrs 7days a week and was moved next to a 
residential building. Support  on this issue was also given by New Alresford Town Council 
when both residents and myself presented the information. I have since received a formal 
request from NATC on relocating this site and I am currently liaising with WCC officers 
regarding this .

Bishop’s Sutton Footpath update - Planned breaking ground of phase 1 of the footpath 
enhancement is still anticipated sometime October/November. I am following up with lead 
officers with regards to this. 

Proposed carpark 1-3 The Dean, Alresford. - After there were conflicting rumours about 
possible issues I asked for clarification from the lead planning officer. He confirmed that 
although there had been an independent review of the plans , the planning officers 
continue to liaise with the developers and an anticipated submission is expected soon. If 
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this doesn’t need to go to a planning committee for a decision then the expected timelines 
on this are 8 weeks for a decision, otherwise about 3 moths for a committee outcome. With 
the contract option running out in October 2024 it’s obviously of concern that this is 
approved before then for fear of complete collapse. 

No On-Street Parking Charges - After it was announced that Hampshire County Council 
would be taking over the on street car parking from Winchester City Council as of 1st 
October , including enforcement, I took the lead portfolio holder, Cllr Nick Adams-
King ,around the area highlighting the local issues including the impact on parking in our 
Town and the need for flexible on-street parking to support our fantastic businesses. Cllr 
Nick Adams-King confirmed that Hampshire County Council has no plans to place on-
street charges in Alresford. A massive relief to businesses in light of what Winchester 
businesses are now struggling with as WCC have  introduced overnight car parking 
charges along with the increase from free Sunday parking to £17 for over 4hrs. This has 
had a massive detrimental impact to Winchester businesses so this is welcome news in 
Alresford.


